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Children’s Harbor on Lake Martin was the scene for Shipwrecked 2019!   

At first, when you hear Shipwrecked, you think of danger and destruction. Camp Clot Not 
was just the opposite.  We chose to focus on the positive aspects.  Many of our activities 
were centered around the concept of teamwork and helping each other.  We wanted to 
expose the campers to the idea that they are not alone in their journey with hemophilia.  

Our vision statement, “No One Bleeds Alone” was on full display this week. 

HBDA Camp Clot Not was 
 

SHIPWRECKED 
 

June 15 - 20, 2019 

Alexander City, AL 

On Check-In day, each camper was greeted by their counselors and LIT’s.   

The campers said goodbye to their family members and were escorted to their 
cabins to prepare for the fun week ahead.  We kicked the festivities off with our 

traditional beach front Dance Party.  Plenty of music was enjoyed by the  

campers.  One highlight of the evening were the yummy sno-cones prepared and 
served to order.  The group was treated to a slideshow of previous camps on the 
big screen.  As usual, there were plenty of laughs and the campers really enjoyed 

picking out their friends (and younger selves) on the slideshow. 



Each day was packed with fun, games and educational opportunities.  The fun and games included tons of pool time. 
Basketball, volleyball, Putt-Putt, oversized yard games, canoeing, swimming in the lake, and time at the playgrounds.  
The kids were also treated to a huge inflatable Tsunami Slide and Water Balloon Wars.  Each group was offered a 
chance to have a small water balloon fight within their group as an activity.  At the end of the week, all of the kids,  

counselors, LIT’s and even some staff members were involved in an epic battle!  Over 1000 water balloons were 
launched across the field.  Shrieks of laughter rang all over the campus.  On Tuesday, through the generous support of 
volunteer boaters, Chris and Jennie Zinn, Clark and Erica Goss and others, the campers were able to enjoy a day on an 
island for lake day.  They were treated to boat rides, tubing, swimming, and plenty of fun.   

 

Wednesday night was Awards Night.  We began the evening with a wonderful dinner.  Following our meal, we kicked off 
the festivities with our traditional commencement ceremony.  Each camper was recognized and presented with their  

diploma and a copy of the 2019 yearbook.  



 
Later in the ceremony, awards were given to deserving campers.  The awards were for the following: 

Best 1st Time Camper  ~  Clean Camper Award  ~  I’ll Do It Camper Award  ~  Most Spirited Camper  ~  Best Mentoring Camper 

Counselors Choice for each group  ~  Best Overall Camper 

Best 1st Time Camper: 

Ayden Hoggle 
Clean Camper Award: 

Brody Dunston 
Most Spirited Camper: 

Cooper Guadalupe 

Best Mentoring Camper: 

Cole Croushorn 

Counselors Choice - 
Crab Cakes: 

 

Makenzie Clarke 

Counselors Choice - 
Mermaids: 

 

Maddie Sanders 

Counselors Choice - 
Stingrays: 

 

Tavien Casey 

Counselors Choice - 
Starfish: 

 

Jack Mason 

Counselors Choice - 
Sharks: 

 

Nathan Sanders 

“I’ll Do It” Camper: 

Alex Leonard 
Best Overall Camper: 

Kileeann Warren 

Minute to Win It Champions: 

Mermaids 



 
Our fabulous medical team, Nurses Shannon, JD and Christy, were on hand to present the Big Stick Awards and Branch 
Awards.  We are so very proud of the campers that received their Big Sticks this year.  All of the campers that wanted to 
attempt to earn their Big Stick were successful.  We had numerous Branch Award recipients.  The Branch Award is  

given to the campers that are able to successfully demonstrate their continued ability to self-infuse.  The medical team 
has specific criteria that each camper must meet in order to receive their awards. 

Camp Clot Not 2019 is in the history books but cannot be closed out without a huge thank you to all of the campers, staff, 
and volunteers that made it such a successful week.  We all survived being Shipwrecked because we had each other.  Now 

we can look forward to all of the new adventures that are on the horizon. 

Big Stick - Brody Dunston Big Stick - Madison Guy Big Stick - Alexandra Hall Big Stick - Ayden Hoggle 

Big Stick - Jeannie McLaughlin Big Stick - Maddie Sanders Big Stick - Cheyenne Warren Big Stick - Killeeann Warren 

Branch - Reyn Amos Branch - Bethalyn Bailey Branch - Mateo Caro Branch - Makenzie Clarke Branch - Jaxson Kelley 

Branch - Madison Kelley Branch - Kristopher Lewis Branch - Alex Leonard Branch - Troy Littlejohn Branch - Jack Mason 

Branch - Chelynn Pargo Branch - Taylor Renfroe Branch - Nathan Sanders Branch - Alleick Shipley Branch - Evan Ward 



FOLKS IT’S HOT OUTSIDE! 
 
Here in Central Alabama summer came in with vengeance…not much Spring this year and my electric bill  
confirms that we are way ahead of previous years.  With summer come vacations, getting ready for school  
and HBDA’s preparations for the 11th Annual Golf Tournament on September 13th in Prattville.  The tournament 
is a big event for the chapter and provides a chance for some our sponsors and members to interact on the 
links while helping us to sustain the chapter for the remainder of 2019.   
 
By the time you receive this, the new website will be up and running and we are anticipating a good “launch.”  
Needless to say, we’ve had a few struggles along the way (poor performance by our contractor, looking for a 
new one, etc. etc.) and the desire to make it more useable and friendly for all.  I think we have it this time and 
hope you will agree…please don’t hesitate to give us feedback as we move forward. 
 
By all accounts, Camp Clot Not was a big success…even the weather cooperated, and feedback has been very 
positive.  We had 5 first time campers and it sounds like they’ll be fully engaged in the chapter from now on.   
 
On a side note, 2019 celebrates the 50th anniversary of the Apollo moon landing and space walk.  Alabama 
played a major role in the nation’s space activities and Public Broadcasting TV is dedicating several programs 
highlighting this state’s role.  Check it out…great for the kids and wonderful memories for us “old timers” who 
got to witness the events of the day.   
 
Stay cool and Be safe…. 
 
Regards 
 
 
Rick Dinkins 
 

P.S.  SAVE THE DATE FOR FAMILIY CAMP 2019….OCTOBER 25 - 27!!!!!! 

Specialized Pharmacy Services 

www.vitalrx.com 

Phone: 866.209.5540 

 
VitalRx is an URAC Accredited Specialty  

pharmacy with multiple locations. Our mission is 
to inspire health and well-being to our patients by 
providing personalized patient centered care for a 

variety of specialty therapies.  

 



HBDA is proud to announce the launch of our new website as part of an ongoing evolution of 
our brand. 

 
We have redesigned our website to better represent who we are today and to symbolize the 

bright future ahead. 
 

We launched a new version of our website last September, but due to some issues, we chose 
to transition to a new developer to reformat and build and ongoing upgrade to our site!  

 
It has been a labor of love, but we are SO PROUD of our new website. It will be instrumental 
in making our communication with our members more streamlined and registration for our 

events can now be integrated into our Member Portal.  
 
 

Please visit us at www.hbda.us to sneak a peek! 









On Time Can Be Too Late  
Michael Joshua 

 
 
I have hemophilia, but it doesn’t have me. And it won’t hold me back as I prepare to head off to college in August. 
  
 On time can be too late when preparing to transition from high school to college. Because I have a diagnosis 
of severe hemophilia B, my mother always started preparing for the next school year before the end of the current 
school year. During that time she would meet with the school nurse or administrative staff for a medical packet and to 
schedule an in-service if necessary. My mom always told me that my medical history is my personal business, and 
it’s up to me to decide to share with others. However, it’s very important that I inform those who need to know about 
my hemophilia and educate them on what’s necessary in case I require medical attention and assistance. 
  
 Waiting until you graduate from high school is too late to prepare for college. When you grow up with a  
bleeding disorder, you learn that your normal is different from the normal of people without a bleeding disorder. I  
researched and determined which schools were the best options for me to attend. After campus visits, I began the 
application process and was able to discuss my medical needs with an admissions counselor. By October, I had  
submitted an application for early action admission and completed the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student 
Aid). Immediately after receiving acceptance in November, I reached out to an accessibility counselor at the Office of 
Accessible Education to discuss available resources and what I will need to manage my disorder. I got the necessary 
paperwork via email, and had it in hand to present to the hematologist during my six-month visit to the hemophilia 
treatment center. During this visit, I was able to get my hematologist involved and discuss what I will need to move 
out on my own and have access to care. In January I also met with a rehabilitation counselor at the Office of  
Workforce Development Rehabilitation Services regarding available resources for college. 
  
 In February I attended the admitted student visit. Not only did I participate in the activities scheduled, I also 
took the time to personally meet the counselor at the Office of Accessible Education. Among other accommodations, 
it was confirmed that I would receive a private dormitory room with no additional cost. Next, I familiarized myself with 
the location of Student Health Services, and met the staff there. I informed the nurse about my treatment schedule 
and learned about their hours, their services, and campus emergency numbers. Because factor is shipped by  
motorized delivery service and not by the US Postal Service, there is a specific process that has to be followed in  
order for the package to be received. 
 
 When preparing to transition from high school to college, it’s very important to plan ahead, be assertive, know 
available resources, and establish a support network. Although it didn’t take a long time to navigate this situation, if I 
had waited until orientation, after move-in, then the time of a shipment or an emergency would not have been the 
best moment to learn. A new chapter of my life begins this August, but I am ready and not afraid of the challenge. I 
have always challenged the limits rather than limiting the challenges. As Malcolm X once said, “The future belongs to 
those who prepare for it today.”  
 
 
Michael is set to graduate from Baton Rouge Magnet High School in 2019, with plans to study political science and 
English at Loyola University in New Orleans in the fall. He aspires to practice law or become a sports analyst.  
Michael has a strong passion for helping others and enjoys spending time with family and friends, volunteering in  
the community, watching sports, and participating in competitive swimming and weight lifting. 

 
 
 
©LA Kelley Communications, Inc. www.kelleycom.com Reprinted with permission.  

 
Publication: PEN 8.19 
Column: As I See It 







We are excited to announce that it is time again to apply for CSL Behring's JNC "Gettin' in the Game" Program.  

You are receiving this email because your affected child meets the criteria to apply for this opportunity. The nominees  

selected will arrive in Phoenix, Arizona by 12 pm on Friday, November 8, 2019 and can depart anytime on Sunday, 
November 10, 2019. CSL Behring will sponsor each chapter nominee and 1 accompanying adult to participate in this 
program. This sponsorship will include the coordination and cost of airfare, ground transportation in Phoenix, Arizona, 
and hotel arrangements (attendees will be responsible for transportation to and from their hometown airport).  

 

Hotel accommodations and meals are provided as follows:  

 

• Participants will stay at the Scottsdale Resort at McCormick Ranch, 7700 East McCormick Parkway,  

      Scottsdale, AZ 85258 

• CSL Behring will cover the cost of 1 hotel room per nominee. Scheduled meals will be provided onsite for  

      registered participants only. 

 

This program was developed by CSL Behring and is the only national Golf, Baseball, and Swimming competition  

designed specifically for the bleeding disorders community. The JNC features accomplished "Gettin' in the Game"  

athletes who themselves have been diagnosed with bleeding disorders.  

 

How to participate: 

 

• Chapter nominees MUST be between 7 and 18 years of age and MUST have a bleeding disorder that they are  

       currently being treated for.   

• Your local chapter (HBDA) will nominate 2 participants, girls or boys - each one selected for Golf, Baseball, or 
Swimming.  

• Nominees will be selected by a chapter committee based on an essay written and submitted no later than  

      Monday, August 12, 2019 by 12:00 pm (noon). 

• Essays should be emailed to hbdaevents@gmail.com with the subject line of "JNC Essay Contest Submission".  

 

 Your essay should include the following: 

 

• Applicants name, age and gender. Parent/caregiver who will be attending and their contact information including  

      e-mail address and daytime phone number. 

• Which sport are you interested in participating in (Golf, Baseball, Swimming) and why? 

• How have you been involved in your local chapter? 

• What lessons have your learned through your experience of having a bleeding disorder? 

• Who in your life has been your biggest influence and why? 

 

Essay submission should be typewritten (parent or caregiver can assist) and should answer the above questions  

thoroughly.  The parent/caregiver will be notified via email to confirm receipt of the essay submission. Upon selection 
of the nominees, all applicants will receive notification via email of the committees selections. 

 

If your child is selected by the committee, a nomination packet will be sent to you with instructions on how to proceed 
with registration for this event. We are excited to be able to offer this opportunity to our members and wish you much 
luck in this process. If you have any questions regarding the JNC National Championship, please feel free to reach out 
to us. Good luck! 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO GET IN THE GAME?? 



“This article originally appeared in HemAware Magazine. Reprinted with permission. @National Hemophilia Foundation (2019)”. 
Author: Ian Landau  HemAware Website: https://hemaware.org/life/getting-help-school-your-bleeding-disorder  

When you’re at home and you get hurt or feel a bleed starting, you know to go to your parents or  
another grown-up who takes care of you for help. But it’s important to know that if you’re hurt at 
school, you are definitely not on your own! There are adults there, too, who can help you when you 
need it. 
 
Your School Team 
 
If your school has a nurse, that’s the No. 1 person you should see if you fall on the playground or get 
hit by a ball in gym class, or even if you are just worried you might be having a bleed. The school 
nurse may not know as much about bleeding disorders as the nurses at your hemophilia treatment 
center (HTC). But she or he will know what to do, or whom to call, so you get the treatment you 
need. Some kids keep factor at school and can infuse right there with help from the nurse—and then 
get back to class in a flash! 

 
If your school doesn’t have a nurse or if the nurse isn’t available, there will always be another staff 
member who can help you. It might be the school secretary in the main office, a counselor or a 
teacher. Your parents and a nurse from the HTC have probably met with these people so they’re 
ready to swing into action and support you. Ask your parents which adults you should seek out if you 
have a problem. 
 
You Have a Role to Play, Too 
 
While there’s a team of adults at school looking out for you and making sure you’re safe, no one 
knows how you’re feeling better than you do. If you get a knock or accidentally injure yourself, or 
your ankle, knee, elbow or another body part starts to hurt or feels warm or bubbly inside, speak up 
and ask to go to the nurse or one of the other adults at school right away. 
Don’t feel bad about asking for assistance. Rest assured that everyone at school wants you to feel 
your best so you can focus on what you’re there to do: Learn, grow and have fun! 

https://hemaware.org/life/getting-help-school-your-bleeding-disorder


August 8, 2019  Dinner   Mobile, AL   Grifols 

August 22, 2019       Dinner        Pelham/Alabaster, AL     Takeda 

August 29, 2019       Dinner            Montgomery, AL   Pfizer 

September 19, 2019      Dinner            Montgomery, AL                 Takeda 

September 24, 2019      Dinner             Location TBD              Genentech 

November 12, 2019      Dinner             Location TBD              Genentech 

November 7, 2019      Dinner       Mobile, AL        Pfizer  

Your requested participation in any of the above dinners MUST be made through an RSVP to Amanda Jennings.  

Please call 334-478-7822 or email at amandajennings525@gmail.com 

Invitations will be e-mailed in advance through the member portal. If you do not receive an invitation and you wish to  

attend, please contact the HBDA office. 











Address: 917 W Osceola Street, Wetumpka, AL 36092 
 

Phone: (334) 478-7822 
 
Fax: (334) 478-7824 
 

Website: www.hbda.us 
 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/hbda4u 

August 
 

Amy Blair 
Terrell Abrams 
Jacob Weaver 
Kaitlyn Weaver 

Dylan Ward 
Rocisa Moore 

Tikila Hawthorne 
Linda Smith 
Seth Kelly 

Shelia Baird 
Rick Dinkins 

Kristopher Lewis 
Cannan Dickinson 

Sally Brooks 
Mackenzie Jones 
Bella Dickinson 

Jeannie McLaughlin 
Sean Halloran 
Tim Mason 
Spring Kane 
Ajie Attawia 
Doug Amos 

Heeyeon Chung 
Belita Abrams 

Christian Blyden 
Jason White 

Stanley Moore 
Kileeann Warren 

Mackenzie Clarke 
Jeannie Dickerson 

Knox Wells 
LaVadre Hawthorne 

Robert Bate 
Ericka Caro 
Chris Blair 

Scott Vance 
Odin Walls 

September 
 

Ayden Hoggle 
Madison Kelley 
Jaxson Kelley 

Jared McLaughlin 
Lyric Donahoo 
Jessica Ward 
Zach Pressley 

Mark Osborne 
Jasmine Hoggle 

Tabetha McGlinchey 
Mary Hunter 

John Lawrence Masline 
Colton Brooks 
Gensen Lee 
Erica Goss 

Jaymee Vowell 
Daryl Holland 
Vicki Jackson 
Kristen Blair 

Chesca Barnett 
Anna Halloran 
Brooke Holland 
Abi Dickinson 

Lee Hall 
Jace McLaughlin 

Raley Hoggle 
Kristy Roberts 
Henry Lee 

Jennifer Mason 
JD Weir 

October 
 

Pat White 
Caelum Walls 
Nicole Lloyd 

Levi McLaughlin 
Luke Bradshaw 
Chance Abrams 
Blake Morgan 
Ethan Forsman 
Joshua Sorrells 
Katelyn Erben 

Christian Pressley 
Micah Champagne 

Justin Clarke 
Harper Walls 
Jonathan Hall 
Rachel White 

Fallon Howard 
Kyle Robinson 

Adam Bradshaw 
Royal Smith, Jr. 
Jason Kelley 
Andy Hall 
Tisha Ward 
Ethan Fields 

McKenzie Lee 
Piers Smith 


